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Freedom of Information Request 
 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
 
I would like to know the budget made available to HMP DARTMOOR for the years 2009-2010 along with where this money came from.

Your request being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).
 
I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 

I am pleased to provide you with the information requested for the budget available for HMP Dartmoor for financial years 2009-10 and 2010-11 (the financial period is between 1st April to 31 March). 

The budget allocated to HMP Dartmoor for financial year 2009-10 was £15.452m and for financial year 2010-11 it was £13.831m.  Please note that the 2009-10  figure has been adjusted to remove the cost of capital due to changes in accounting treatment arising from the Government’s Clear Line of Sight initiative and to ensure comparability with subsequent years.  Furthermore, the figures for both years are not comparable as 2010/11 has been adjusted to remove expenditure on substance misuse, which became the responsibility of the Department of Health from April 2011, to ensure comparability with future years.
The budget figures given (expenditure less income) are those managed and recorded by HMP Dartmoor, taken from the central accounting system at the end of the financial years 2009-10 and 2010-11.  A further adjustment was also made each year to this to remove the rent on property paid at the prison, in order to provide a more like-for-like comparison with other establishments.

The budget figures provided above are based on local costs directly attributable to the prison and do not include expenditure and income managed at a regional or national level by NOMS such as costs relating to maintenance, IT, prisoner escort and custody services and Headquarters.

Please note that the figures are taken from the National Offender Management Service’s (NOMS) central accounting system, and as with any large scale recording system figures may be subject to possible error in entry and processing of transactions against accounting codes.

The budgets for HMP Dartmoor are provided by the NOMS Agency from allocations approved by Parliament, which come from HM Treasury to the Ministry of Justice .  Additional funding may also be provided from other Government Departments, for instance, providing general health and substance misuse services to prisoners in England rests with NHS England, and the provision of services for adult education with the Department for Business, Innovation & Skills.  You may wish to contact these bodies separately as they may hold some of the budget information you have requested.
Budget allocations will be set as part of the Ministry of Justice’s annual budget allocation process.  Allocations will be made on the basis of need and according to Departmental priorities.  Changes in the budget from one year to the next may be due to a number of reasons, including non-recurring factors which affect one year only, such as major maintenance and changes in the may in which expenditure is managed.
You may wish to note that there are a number of factors that affect the budgets allocated to prisons, such as the size, age, location and category of the prison establishment, the number and mix of prisoners held (including gender and age), and the internal regime and rehabilitation work within the prison.

